Town of Orford Planning Board Meeting
June 17, 2013 - Minutes                                                                                                                           
Subject to approval

Members present:  Ann Green  (Chair), Andrew Schwaegler, Harry Osmer, Lawrence Hibbard, Jim McGoff, Tom Steketee (Select Board),  Chase Kling (Alt), Sam Hanford (Alt) came to see if needed and Vickie Davis  (Planning Assistant)
Members Absent:  Allen Martin, Larissa Reznek (Alt)
Public:  Harry Burgess (Surveyor),Chad Clark , Tom Thomson, Ludlow Flower and John Adams, and Bob Christensen
7:00 pm Ann G. called the meeting to order.  

The minutes from the meeting of May 20, 2013 were reviewed:
Harry O. moved minutes be accepted.                                                                                 
     Andy S. seconded.                                                                                                                                Tom S. requested that his statement  “that a lot cannot be bisected by a state road” be changed to read Class 5 Road.                                                                                                                          Unanimously approved by Board  with above amendment
7:10 - Agenda Business:  

Web Site:

Ann said the Town has a web master for the Town Web site and that it had been requested from the different groups in town to supply information for the site.  Ann put together a preliminary draft of the PB services, membership, meetings, regulations and minutes that would be linked to the town web site.  If anyone thought of anything additional that should be included let Ann G. know.  

7:10 Item 1:  Major Subdivision Application Review and Public Hearing:  Caroline & Ludlow Flower, property on Blackberry Hill Road (lot 8-93-21).  Harry B. brought an updated survey for dividing the lot into 5 lots.  2 lots have existing houses with septic and water.  Harry stated that DES  the subdivision.  The 3 new building lots have perk tested, the Road Agent has inspected driveway locations with changes made based on his recommendations and the applications have been submitted.  Jim M. asked about the septic filed that is on the other side of the road and it is DES approved as well as previously approved by the Select Board.  Ann G. said that she had spoken with the town attorney and he said town taxes as 2 separate lots, and no problem considering each as separate properties.  He also recommended that it be noted that lot 21 has no previous record of sub division.  Chase Kling wanted to know how property on other side of road was going to be deeded.  Harry B. wanted to clarify that the Register of Deeds does not write deeds those would be drawn up at the time of sale of property.  

Ann G. asked if the application was in order and Vickie D said yes except receiving the DES approval, which Harry had his copy.

Andy S. moved the application be accepted as complete                                                                      Harry O. seconded                                                                                                                   

         unanimously approved by Board  
Ann G. opened the public hearing for the Major Subdivision Application reviewed above. 

Harry B. stated they were asking for 3 waivers:
                                                                                            1.  Storm water and erosion – usually goes with road design, all 5 lots are on maintained road and will have driveways, 2 lots already developed.  2.  Road Design – not planning any new road, asked not to be required.  3.  Fire Protection plan and Utility – on town road already serviced by Fire Dept  There are other houses on the road.  There is a brook and pond near for water.  There are existing utility lines on all but 21 and 21A, with poles nearby for the other lots would be the responsibility of any new owner to get the utilities to the lot.  
 Andy S. moved to approve 3 waivers.           







Harry O. seconded












unanimously approved by Board

Ann asked if any comments, John Adams said he supported the sub division. 
Review and approval of the 3 driveway applications for the 3 new building lots.  The Road Agent recommended clearing brush to maintain line of sight, as well as culvert diameter and length.

Andy S. moved to approve 3 driveway applications. 







Harry O. seconded












unanimously approved by Board

No additional comments or discussion
Andy S. moved to approve application with waivers.   And additionally to have “No record of any previous sub division of lot 21” added to survey and the receipt of the additional amount of $164.00 and receipt of DES approval



  





      Harry O. seconded









      unanimously approved by Board

After above vote, Chase K joined board as alternate for remainder of meeting
Item 2:  Application Fees, Ann said we need to verify that we are charging fairly for application fees as well as other fees involved in any Planning Board process.  Vickie said she would look into what her time would average on the different transactions, such as major and minor sub divisions, research, other office time.  Laurence said he would review what we charge with what it costs so we would be able to make a better determination regarding fees. 
Item 3:  Rules of Procedure Review:  Vickie discussed Building Development different in sub division regulations.  Ann wanted to know what our objectives are, do we need to look at Capital Improvements Program.  Question brought up on driveway grade.  Tom S to check with Road Agent to see if this is being done.  Reviewed RSA changes, determined that no changes need to be made to Rules at this time.

Ann asked if anyone had any items they would like to be added to agenda for future meetings. 
Other Business:
Bob C. and his wife bought the properties 16 and 18 Bridge Street, which are rental units, there is currently garage/storage space that they would like to convert to additional rental units, he wanted to know if he needed any approval from the board to be able to do this.  The PB suggested he make sure the septic would handle this, but that he did not need any approval from the board to do this.  1 
Ann asked if anyone had any items they would like to be added to agenda for future meetings. 

Jim M. said we need to update excavation Regulations, to determine specific for gravel for sub divisions and to regulate how quarry and or sand pits can be operated.  Need to review state and federal regulations.
Vickie D. advised that the contract expires next month, the new contract would stay the same as the current contract.


Harry O. moved to renew the contract with the same rate as last year.    





Tom S. seconded.                 









Unanimously approved by board

No additional items:

Jim M. moved we adjourn      







                                  Harry O.  seconded








                  unanimously approved by Board

Respectfully submitted, 

Calvina Reznek  
